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Minutes of the Faculty Meeting
September 19, 2007
Seminar II B1105
Call To Order
Stephen Beck called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.

Election to Agenda Committee (Vote)
Larry Geri was elected to fill an open slot on the Agenda Committee for 2007-2009.

Agenda Committee Introductions

Stephen introduced the Agenda Committee for 2007-2008: Sharon Anthony, Stephen Beck (chair), Andy Buchman, Peter Dorman, Kevin Francis, Larry Geri, Nancy Koppelman and Terry Setter.  Ernestine Kimbro will be the faculty representative to the Board of Trustees this year and Allen Olson will be the liaison from the deanery.  (There was still one vacancy on the Committee at this point.)
Agenda Committee/Faculty Advisory Panel on the College Budget   
Stephen asked for nominations to fill vacant positions on the AC and the FAP (one position in each).  Jules Unsel was nominated for the FAP and accepted the nomination.  (An election will be held at the next faculty meeting.)
Introductions of New Faculty
Rita Pougiales introduced Brian Bresnihan, (the Visitor from the University of Hyogo this year) Krishna Chowdary, Chauncey Herbison, Mingxia Li, Eric Stein and Marja Eloheimo.  Allen Olson introduced Joanna Cashman, Mary Dean, David Wolach, MalPina Chan, Laura Citrin, Marc Dombrosky, Monica Heuer, Mychael Heuer, Markus Maceo, Elana Sonina and Ab Van Etten.

Joint Programs with South Puget Sound and Seattle Central Community Colleges

Allen Olson announced that there will be two programs running with Community Colleges this year: one with South Puget Sound (the Chinese language component of the “Children and Education: A Silks Roads Perspective” program with Hirsh Diamant) and one with Seattle Central (the “Politics, Performance and the Public” program with Doug Schuler and Mark Harrison) being run with Extended Education.  Allen indicated that if enrollment in these programs is strong the deans may come back to the faculty for further discussion about these initiatives.
Update on the Major Work for the Year
Stephen introduced the major work for the year to the faculty:

· The Fields of Study/Thematic Planning Group work will be continuing this year.  The group met this summer and will be bringing, among other things, some recommendations for shifts in the way governance is scheduled.
· Bill Ransom and Nancy Koppelman talked about the work of the First-Year Cohort group.  They talked about efforts to Revitalize Core and the experience of teaching first-year students for the faculty.  The Cohort will be put into place for 2009-2010; the programs will be planned over the next two years.  Each program created by the Cohort will have a theme and some of the activities for the year will involve the students in all of the programs.  They invited faculty who like teaching first-year students, or who have always thought they would like it if only they had more support, to join the Cohort for 09-10.

· Liza Rognas pointed out that the Sustainability and Social Justice group also met this year.
· In regards to the faculty union, Chuck Pailthorp and Sarah Ryan gave the faculty an update on the status of collective bargaining, indicating that negotiations will likely begin in Winter.  Sarah Ryan added that there will still be lots of opportunities to provide input to the bargaining team, as the collective bargaining survey is still available and there will be forums in Fall and Winter to gather information from the faculty.

· Amy Gould gave the faculty an update on the work of the Faculty Advisory Panel on the College Budget and indicated that another member is still needed on the panel.  She stressed that this year the panel will have lots of opportunities to have input into the development of the 09-11 budget request, and that the continuing focus of the panel is on promoting transparency in budget processes.

· Matt Smith gave the faculty an update on the college self-study process being conducted this year.  He indicated that a draft of the self-study should be up on the web site for review and comment by the end of October.  By the end of May the draft should be finalized and into the copy editing and review process. He also acknowledged the group of faculty who have been asked to help read the document: Rita Pougiales, Sam Schrager, Sarah Pedersen, Jim Neitzel, Allen Olson and Amy Cook.  He indicated that the period of time under review in this self-study ended in Spring 2007.  There are plans in place to incorporate the work of the Curricular Visions DTF this year into the self-study.
· Stephen gave the faculty an update on the Long-Term Visiting and Adjunct Faculty Application Policy DTF, which will provide a report to the faculty this year.  He stressed that the recommendations of this DTF will be addressed to both the faculty and the administration.
· Don Bantz gave the faculty an update on the Faculty Searches for this year.  The faculty positions to be hired this year include MIT Literacy, Feminist Economics, Modern Dance, Spanish Language and Literature, Land Use Planning, Geology, Public Health (1/2 time), Business, Humanities (Classics) and MEd (Math Educator and ESL).  There will also be two deans searches this year – an external search for the Library Dean, and an internal search for the Dean of Faculty Hiring and Development.
· Paul Przybylowicz gave the faculty an update on the Hiring Priorities work for this year.  He noted the need to have conversations across the planning units this year and indicated that the possibility of moving some of the hiring and curriculum functions of the planning units into cross-unit forums is being considered.
Announcements
Lee Lyttle announced that there will be a series of Fundraising Events for the Friends of the Library featuring Alonzo the Incredible (Alan Nasser) in October.  He also announced that the Friends will be commissioning a work of art to be placed on the sheer wall facing the front of the Library which was installed as part of the Phase I remodel.  A call for submission will go out to the campus later on this quarter.  Liza Rognas announced that the Library will start staying open until 10:45 p.m. on Monday through Thursday nights this Fall.
Paul Gallegos announced that he is working on putting together a group of people who hold events on campus to help coordinate their work and prevent scheduling conflicts.  Eddy Brown reminded the faculty that Student Convocation would be held on the 21st and invited faculty to attend.  Therese Saliba encouraged the faculty to plug in to the Diversity Series and announced that a workshop would held at the September Symposium to help faculty see how they can integrate these activities into their programs.  Zoltan Grossman announced that he is talking with other faculty about the possibility of changing program policies around the use of laptops.
